Synthia Ravell

From: Tom Hart <commissionerhart@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, September 29, 2020 2:19 PM

To: Synthia Ravell

Subject: FW: Ethics Board information

Attachments: ATT00001.bin; ATT00002.bin; Note the dates.zip; Screen Shot 2020-08-04 at 12.16.29

PM.png; Screen Shot 2020-09-16 at 7.31.44 AM.png

Sent from Mail for Windows 10

From: patricia Bagley

Sent: Monday, September 21, 2020 11:04 AM

To: johntaborportsmouth@gmail.com; CommissionerHart@gmail.com; amwjcw@comcast.net; rgamester@comcast.net

Cc: patbagley@aol.com

Subject: Ethics Board information

To The Ethics Board,

With all due respect, I don't envy your position. The public notice says that documents can be submitted by any party. I am not involved in this hearing, but did follow the PopUp Subcommittee as well as the overall Task Force meetings. I also took note of Councilor Kennedy's concern that PopUp was soliciting funds while not yet legitimately created per the State of NH. I made note of the following (see below), one being a Facebook post on July 11th, and the other speaks for itself. Note the "business creation date" recognized by the State of NH. The dates conflict.

Also I was surprised to hear Ms. Pearson, more than once, say that she was not part of the Popup organization or working group, when she is listed on their website as part of the team: https://www.popupnh.org/pages/pop-up-team She was involved from the very beginning when a small group explored the Foundry Garage site for the venue: https://www.seacoastonline.com/news/20200612/top-of-portsmouth-parking-garage-pitched-for-performances-dining

Thank you for your time and sincere wish to fairly weigh all the information. Integrity hangs in the balance.

Respectfully, Patricia Bagley 213 Pleasant Street A lot has happened since with Pop Up Rooftop and it's time for an update and an ask.

First of all, in just a few days, we were able to raise enough funds to match the City of Portsmouth's matching challenge of \$50K. What a testament to our community and the show of faith in this project! We still have a rather large funding gap to pay for the entirety of the project, and we're knocking on all doors for sponsorships and donations, because we can't let a funding gap be the only reason this project doesn't happen.

Since our venue location has been moved from the top of the Foundry Place Garage to the Bridget Street Parking Lot and a portion of Bridge St., we have changed our name to Pop Up Portsmouth. This new location opens us up to more opportunities to help other businesses in our community. Our neighbors at the Bridge Street Bistro and Dwyer's Pub are very excited to have an influx of foot traffic and we'll be working closely with them. Retailers close by are also thrilled at the possibility of attracting new, and more, customers. This is a major improvement to our project and we are incredibly thankfu to our city staff for moving mountains in order to make this happen.

Other great news, Pop Up Portsmouth is now a non-profit with: seven board of directors made up of active and engaged business owners and community members. Josh Denton will serve as our President, Joanna Kelley will serve as our treasurer and Andrew Bagley will serve as our secretary. The other board members include North Sturtevant, Bill MacDonald, John Moynihan, and Kim Davies. This non-profit structure will allow Pop Up Portsmouth the ability to directly accept donations and not have to rely on the Seacoast Repertory Theatre anymore as well as allowing the organization to run the daily operations in coordination with the City of Portsmouth. Additionally, we've now created a working non-profit organization that will always be here to help our local businesses in our community. For example, if this pandemic is still around next summer, we'll be a set up and ready to Pop Up anywhere. Even when things finally get back to normal, we'll have a nonprofit formed to help augment the revenues of our local businesses anytime, anywhere. We can Pop Up any place that has space for us - the mall, Pease, other towns, other states even! We're very pleased



SECRETARY OF STATE WILLIAM M. GARDNER



Business Information

Business Details

Business Name POPUPNII

Business Type: Domestic Nonprofit Corporation

Business Creation Date 07/20/2020

Date of Formation in Jurisdiction N/A

Principal Office Address 40 Chauncey street, Portsmouth, NH, 03801, USA

Citizenship / State of Incorporation Domestic/New Hampshire

Business Status: Good Standing

Name in State of Incorporation: Not Available

Mailing Address: 40 Chauncey street, Portsmouth, NTL 03801, USA

Last Nonproht Report Year: N/A Next Report Year: 2025

> Phone #: 603-583-8015 boost Year End Date: NONE

Duration Not Stated

Business Email popuphh@gmail.com

Notification Email abagley21@gmail.com

Principal Purpose

INO VAICS Cod SAICS Cod

Aris, Entertainment, and Recreation Other Performing Aris Companies

Page 1 of 1, records 1 to 1 of 1

Principals Information

Namer Fills Business Address

JuAnna Kelley / Treasurer 103 Raleigh way, Portsmooth, NH, 03801, USA

Jushua Denton / President 110 Brewery Lane #342, Portsmooth, NH, 03801, USA

Andrew Bagley / Secretary 40 Chaurrey Street, Portsmooth, NH, 03801, USA

Kumberly Davis / Director PO Box, 136, W Notingham, NH, 03291, USA

North Startevant / Director 250 Highland Street, Portsmooth, NH, 03801, USA